



CITY OF West Linn

ROSEMONT SUMMIT NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, Jan 11th 2018

7:00 PM – West Linn Adult Community Center

Call to Order:

- Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM

Approved Agenda:

- Minutes for Nov & Dec approved

Treasurer's report:

- Didn't have but no money has been spent.

Old business:

Update on the proposed 7-Lot PUD @ Shannon lane- Question was asked that if the developer can't obtain McClain property would this change access and would he have to meet with the NA again. Developer could come down Shannon if property not obtained and he would not have to meet with the NA although he has been great to work with so far, but he wouldn't have too. No blueprint on where he would place homes, this is not a requirement for meeting with the NA though. That info would be done at permits and looked at by the planning commission. All he needed to do was give the NA a scope of the project.

Pedestrian safety improvements on Summit St & Pimlico Dr- The letter David wrote was submitted to the city. Traffic/Safety department is looking into this, meeting on this is Jan 31st.

Horton Rd median- city is going to working on the beautification of this project and will be fixing the median up. Our first big project as the NA, so great to see this happen!

Neighborhood project discussion- Moved to new business.

Update on spring 2018 bond measure- City council is trying to get a list of projects. Trying to reman level so taxes would not increase we would just extend the bond in place now. City did a

phone and online survey for citizens to take, 1k did the one online. City council will decide what projects will be on the bond and will be voted on in Feb.

Update on recruitment process for new Chief of police- City hired a company to hire this position. Should have a new Chief by spring.

- New Business-

Adopt a park opportunity for Sahallie Illahee park- NA should think about doing a quarterly project. Would be great for the community and would be supported by parks and rec.

Disaster preparedness training opportunities, city university & Neighborhood project discussion- Mailer, sending postcards with info on them. Will work on this the next few meetings on what to put on the postcard. Abby talked about Map My Neighborhood and disaster preparedness. Also adopt a street project. Signage, David thought the city provides us with 2 signs, but he will check with city to verify this. We could use the Skyline reader sign. Also, adding a neighborhood watch and YouGov app could be added to postcard. City university or something on this order that we learn about city and Jason Knox volunteered on doing the video editing and putting these out to YouTube or the community channel and/or spending 10/15 minutes at a few meetings. Membership mailing would be sponsored by a Realtor, so Julie Murray volunteered to pay for this postcard for advertising and would also get a list of all the NA homes.

Resolution No 04-17- David brought this up as it was asked at the Neighborhood Association Presidents meeting to have the NA vote and pay for this. Summary report was given to all in attendance on this. Discussion concluded that we did not see a reason for this to move forward for several reasons; not something the NA should do, this a report that could be updated by City staff, uncertainty about how island properties in the City could be developed if it remained in the County and concern about development decisions occurring outside of our local land use process. Not willing to pay until we had much more info like scope of work and timeframe. Not in our area so it wouldn't affect us.

Fireworks- Several people brought this up as it was an issue for them. No one called the police and David said that they should if it becomes an issue.

Deicing- Neighbors on Zeus didn't get their street treated. David said he would send a message to the city and check on it.



City Hall: 22500 Salamo Road West Linn, Oregon 97068

Telephone: (503) 657-0331

Fax: (503) 650-9041

CITY OF West Linn

Next Meeting- Thursday, February 1st, 2018 @ 7pm. Will try to get fire department to come and speak.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15